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October 23rd, 2016 edition – World Mission Sunday

AT THE HEART OF THE ACTION WITH DEVELOPMENT AND PEACE FOR ECOLOGICAL JUSTICE 

At the COP21, Canada committed to investing $2.65 billion by 2020 to support countries of the Global South that are severely affected by climate change. While there are many ways to respond to climate change, we believe that agriculture must be at the heart of proposed solutions. Let’s support an agricultural model that enables these stewards of the earth to live in dignity and feed their communities in a way that respects our common home, the Earth. Sign the Development and Peace Action Card today! Ask the Prime Minister to take into account the vital role of small family farmers in feeding and cooling the planet and to ensure that their voices are heard: devp.org/act.
TO TAKE ACTION AND GIVE HOPE TO THE PEOPLE OF SYRIA YOU CAN: 

· 
Pray for peace on your own, with your family, or join a prayer vigil on Caritas Internationalis’ day of prayer on October 31st, using our prayer resources. Learn more about the realities of war being lived by Syrians with these video testimonials and reflect on their experiences. Sign our petition calling on the Canadian government to act for peace. Print our petition and gather signatures of support. www.devp.org/en
OCTOBER IS THE MONTH OF THE ROSARY - The Rosary is said at St. Gabriel's Parish, 5070 Gilbert St., St. Hubert every Sunday at 10:15 in our chapel (before 11:00 a.m. mass)
CWL - RECITATION OF ROSARY IN OCTOBER 
One way to grow closer to Christ is by praying the Rosary. October is a good time to commit to this form of prayer since the entire month is dedicated to the Most Holy Rosary. Meditating on the mysteries of Christ’s life and Our Lady’s life - joyful, sorrowful, glorious and luminous- which are also the mysteries of our own lives, brings us great peace and consolation. With each Hail Mary, we beg Our Lady to draw us closer to Him who is our Light. The CWL will pray the Rosary every Sunday in October at 7:30 pm at Good Shepherd, (7900 Naples, Brossard). All are invited to join us.
HEALTH PROMOTION FAIR
The South Shore Health Fair takes place Saturday October 29 from 9 am-4 pm at the Centre sociocultural de Brossard 7905 avenue San-Francisco. Brossard, QC. Next to Hotel Ville and Library just off Rome Blvd. The Keynote speaker is Albert Nerenberg  laugholgist :) Laughter is the Food of Life “If you are what you eat..., maybe you are what you act!” Plus, over 44 various information booths and workshops focusing on local community programs aimed toward health and community support services for all ages...featuring services in English. This event is organized by the assistance and Referral Centre (ARC and the English-speaking Regional Partnerships Table and the Social Services-Montérégie. For more information call ARC 514-917-9207 or visit www.arc-hss.ca. This event is made possible thanks to funding from Health Canada through the CHSSN
CHRISTIAN CELTIC SPIRITUALITY 

The ancient Christian Celtic spiritual tradition has much to say to us in our time. This rich and beautiful spirituality has wide appeal because it speaks to the heart and the soul. The acute awareness of the beauty of God's creation, as well as themes of mercy, hospitality and blessing, remind us of the nearness of God. Please come and journey with Fr. Manus Bradley as he unravels the connections with other rich spiritual paths. Discover, or rediscover, the spiritual tradition that helped revive Western Christianity at one of its most challenging times. Everyone is welcome. Fáilte isteach.  The sessions will take place over 4 evenings, November 16, 23, 30 and December 7 from 7:30 pm to 9:00 pm in St. Mary’s Church hall (entrance from door on parking lot side on Miller). 

‘TAKE THE ROAD’ TO THE 4 PLACES OF WORSHIP WITH A ‘DOOR OF MERCY’

The Diocese of Saint-Jean-Longueuil has the great privilege to have 4 places of worship with a Door of Mercy: 
Saint-Jean-l’Évangéliste Cathedral, 215, Longueuil St, Saint-Jean-sur-Richelieu, J3B 6P6  (450 347-2328)

Sainte-Anne de Varennes Basilica (Saint Marguerite d’Youville), 195, Sainte-Anne, Varennes, J3X 1R1 (450 652-2441)

Saint Francis Xavier Mission (Saint Kateri Tekakwitha), 1 River Road, Kahnawake, J0L 1B0 (450 632-6030)

Saint-Antoine-de-Padoue Co-Cathedral (Biessed Marie-Rose Durocher) Corner St-Charles and Chemin Chambly, Longueuil, J4H 1J3 (450 674-1549)  * Check the opening hours listed at the four sites. The invitation is to " Take the Road " as a pilgrim and to enter four times in the merciful Heart of our Lord. " Entering through the door of mercy, you enter the heart of God. Take time to discover all the love that God has for you. The Pilgrim Guide and “Walking with Jesus”, The Gospel according to Luke, are available in your parishes. Look for updates for the Calendar of Events on the Diocesan website: www.dsjl.org 
ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI ANNUAL BAZAAR

Saturday, October 29 St. Francis of Assisi Church, 844 Notre Dame Ave., St. Lambert, J4R 1R8, is holding its annual bazaar from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. Super Raffles, Gifts, Linens, Toys, Crafts, Jewellery, Books, Bake table. Shop early for Christmas!

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 50TH ANNIVERSARY SUPPER

The Knights of Columbus Christ the King Council 5901 will be celebrating their 50th Anniversary on Saturday November 5th with a supper to be held at Casa Grecque 8245 Blvd Taschereau Brossard at 6:00 PM. Tickets are $35.00 each. Please contact briansabourin4@hotmail.com or franknarciso@hotmail.com or one of the Brother Knights at your Parish to purchase tickets. Our Council serves all the Anglophone Parishes on the South Shore. Please come celebrate this milestone with us.

MAMMOTH BAZAAR – THE FRATERNITE ST. MARK

Saturday November 5th, The Fraternite  St. Mark  present  a mammoth bazaar   .It will be held  from 9:am  to 5:pm  at Center  Romeo Patenaude, 135 Haendel  Rd. Candiac. There will be a craft table. White elephant, Bake Goods, Toys, Books, and Lunch counter Hope to see you there!
ST CLARE PARISH’S ANNUAL CHRISTMAS BAZAAR – ONE DAY ONLY!!

St. Clare Parish’s annual Christmas bazaar is drawing near, please mark Friday, November 11th from 1:00 to 8:00 pm on your calendar. This event will take place in St. Clare’s Church Hall located at 820 Montarville in Longueuil (corner of De Gentilly & Montarville) and there is plenty parking. Available for your to buy are: Homemade Baked Goods, Candy, Harvest Treats, Toys, Prizes, Books, Games, New and Used Items and you can also purchase delicious food and beverages from our kitchen. Rain or shine you won’t want to miss our on all of the fun! So come out as a family, with friends or on your own and help make St. Clare’s Parish Bazaar a fun occasion for all!! Your support is greatly appreciated as this is our main financial fundraiser for the year! Need more information or you would like to make a donation instead, please contact the church directly at (450) 463-3206. 

ART SHOW HOSTED BY THE CWL GOOD SHEPHERD COUNCIL

Saturday, November 11 and Sunday November 12  the Catholic Women’s League Good Shepherd Council will host an Art show from 4 pm to 8 pm and Saturday from 10am to 2 pm in the church hall, 7900 Naples, Brossard
ST. MARY’S PARISH CHRISTMAS FAIR & LUNCH WITH SANTA

Saturday November 12th , ST. MARY’S PARISH CHRISTMAS FAIR & LUNCH WITH SANTA 735 Miller, Greenfield Park  10:00 am to 3:00 p.m. Silent Auction, Christmas Crafts, Baked Goods, Raffles, Children’s Area, Books, Nearly New / White Elephant Lunch will be served from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Call 450-671-0416

ST> GABRIEL’S WARDENS' ANNUAL CRAFT FAIR AND CHRISTMAS SALE 

The Wardens’ annual craft fair and Christmas sale will take place on Saturday, November 26th at St. Gabriel's Parish 5070 Gilbert St., St. Hubert. There will be Craft tables, Gift items, a Bake sale, a used Book table, Raffles and a Tea Room. If you wish to purchase a table- please call Carolita  at: 514 716-6269
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The Fondation Mgr Gérard-Marie Coderre
Forty years serving the Diocesan Faithful 
The Foundation was created by Bishop Gérard-Marie Coderre in October 1977 to allow individuals and communities to give financial support for the Diocese’s formation and information activities.
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Times have indeed changed –  technology has progressed, teaching methods as well – but the objectives have remained the same; the foundation provides   financial support to the Institute for Theological and Pastoral Formation (formerly known as the School of Formation) in its mission of ensuring the initial formation of lay personnel: pastoral agents and collaborators. It also supports the Diocesan Communications Office at various levels, including in its maintenance and ongoing improvement of the web site and the various social networks, indispensable nowadays to ensuring the continuity of the Evangelization mission. 
To do this, the foundation is directly subsidizing these two services at the rate of $30,000-$35,000 a year, while awarding scholarships to students and supporting project-specific funding for the Diocesan Communications Office (training, purchasing equipment, etc.).
The members of the foundation are all volunteers, named for a specific term and mandated by the Bishop to act as administrators of the foundation’s assets. They also have the task of assessing requests for funding and to allocate the requested amounts, if deemed appropriate.
Stéphane Vachon
President of the Fondation Mgr Gérard-Marie Coderre
Conference Brunch
The annual conference brunch
is meant to be as a fundraiser
as well as an opportunity to raise the awareness of the Foundation.
This year, it will be held 
on Sunday, October 30th from 11:30am-2:00pm
at Parcours du Cerf (2500 Fernand -Lafontaine) in Longueuil.
 The invited speaker is Sr. Gilberte Bussières, 
kidnapped by the Boko Haram from a forest in Nigeria, 
who will share with us her human and spiritual experience
under conditions of total despoliation.
Cost: $55 per person (tax receipt for $25)
Information and Reservations: 450-679-1100 ext. 0
